
 
            12 Robb Street 

                    Reservoir 

              Phone: 9471 0883 

              www.hnpe.catholic.edu.au 

                             principal@hnpe.catholic.edu.au 

 
 

9 December 2021      Newsletter No.38 
 

Dear Parents,  

 
This is the last newsletter for 2021….. I wish to thank you for your support and sincerely 

wish you and your families a wonderful and blessed Christmas. 
 

On your behalf, I would like to thank the members of staff who will be leaving us at the 
end of this year as they begin new adventures elsewhere.  

 
Leaving: Mr James Maddocks, Miss Shanelle Feillafe, Miss Maureen Gough,  

Mrs Geraldine Sloan, Mrs Lauren Byrne. 
 

Staff roles for 2022 
 

Staff Role Staff  Role 

Lynda Bakas (4 days) 
Amanda Mastroianni  
(1 day) 

Prep Samantha Di Mieri Prep 

Nives Foresio (3 days) 
Louise Preece  (2 days) 

Year 1 
  

Keely Lowry Year 2 Nadia Ascenzo Year 2 

Donna Monteleone Year 3 
  

Ella Cowie Year 4 Rosa Zannoni  
(4 days) 
Grace Ciorciari  
(1 day) 

Year 4 

Peter Koulaxizellis Year 5 Meagan Baldwin Year 5 

James Carrocci Year 6 Chiara Bold Year 6 

Anna Bregu Italian Maria Buttifant The Arts 

Derryn Ling PE/Deputy Principal Maria Lontos  Learning and Teaching 
Literacy 

Emma Daly Math Leader 
Intervention 

Luisa Cecala Learning Diversity 
Well being 

 

 
 

                 HOLY NAME PRIMARY SCHOOL IS A CHILD SAFE SCHOOL. 

      WE PROMOTE THE SAFETY, WELLBEING AND INCLUSION OF OTHERS. 
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Staff  Role Staff Role 

Antonella Catalano Learning Enrichment  Oriana Formica Learning Support 

Megan Papa Learning Support Linda Gigliotti Learning Support 

Vanessa Scordo Learning Support Adam McKay Learning Support 

Clara Salmanidis Learning Support Gordana Jordanovska Library Technician 

 

Staff  Role 

Leanne Fraser Reception 

Vivien Costa Bursar 

Lauretta Iuliano Psychologist 

Ian Edwards Cleaning/Maintenance 

Donna Pinto Canteen 

 

Carols 
Last Tuesday, we were able to gather as a community to celebrate our Christmas 

Carols.  It was wonderful to hear the children singing.  I hope that you enjoyed the 
evening and it added some Christmas joy to your lives. 

 
Canteen 
Tomorrow, Friday 10th will be the last day for the Canteen for 2021.  We will notify you 

when the Canteen recommences for 2022. 

 
Outstanding Fees 

We still have a number of families who have not finalised payment of their 2021 
account.   You can Bpay, a bank transfer or ring/visit the office.  Please feel free to pay 

by credit card over the phone, if it’s easier for you. 

Can all families with an outstanding balance please ensure payment is made prior to 
Term 4 closure next Wednesday 15th December. 

Thank you to those families who have finalised their account.   
 

 
Farewell 

I hope those who are leaving Holy Name, look upon their time here with fondness.  
Primary school is a small part of your child’s ongoing journey, but one that helps set 

up the foundations.  To those families who are leaving us after a long association, we 
thank you for supporting our school. 

Grade Six families leaving this year are:  Alexandridis, Browne, Carlesso, Cassar, 
Colaci, Dang, Denham, Falcone, Grillinzoni, Hamilton, Kotoulas, Larosa, Lim, 

Marantonis, Manfregola, Muzoski, Nguyen, Paczkowski, Palbas, Renda, Spasovski, 
Stefanovski, Sardellis.  

 

Goodbye also to the:   Jung,  Marcanio,  Nguyen,  Ni  &  Wu families. 
 

 



Parking in Robb Street  & Crossing Supervisors 

Could I ask all parents to please be mindful of the ‘no standing’ signs (between certain 
hours), near the Robb Street crossing.  A reminder that the Council sends traffic officers 

to regularly patrol, and you may be fined if you park illegally. 
Darebin Council has a shortage of school crossing supervisors at present, so our Robb 

St supervisor has been temporarily moved to McColl Street. 
They have assured us that they’re trying to employ more supervisors for the new year. 

 
Next Monday’s Transition 
* The s tudents will meet their 202 2  teacher and class on Monday (1 3 th ) 

morning  during their orientation session . 
The class lists have been carefully prepared over a length of time by your child’s current 

teacher, in the best educational and social interests of your child. 

 
Grade Six Guard of Honour 
Next Tuesday 14th, we will be farewelling our Year 6 students with our traditional Guard 

of Honour at 1:30pm.  Grade Six parents are welcome to come into the yard to join in. 

 
Early Finish on Wednesday 

A reminder that on the last day of term,  
Wednesday 15th December, all children in Grade Prep to Five 

finish school at 1.00pm.  
 

 

Caroline Galea 
Principal 

 

 
 

 
 

 
M.A.D TEAM UPDATE 

The M.A.D team had their final event on Monday night for 2021 at Thornbury Bowls 
Club.  It was a well attended event with great competitive bowling, food and drinks. 

Maintenance matters were also discussed and a Working Bee date has been set for next 
year.  It is great to see new friendships well and truly developing, especially amongst 

the Prep dads. This friendly group of dads are always welcoming new dads, so continue 
to spread the word of this great team.  Special thanks to Adrian G and Mark H for 

organising this event. 
Working Bee Details: 

Saturday  29 January, 2022  (just before school restarts) 

Time:   8am to hopefully 12pm 
Where to meet - come in via the McColl St entrance of the school 

What to bring - gloves and your best dad jokes! 
 

 
Grade 4 Sovereign Hill Camp 

The Grade 4’s departed today for their first camp.  After being postponed earlier in the 
year due to COVID, we are pleased that it was able to be rescheduled.  For all the 

exciting news and updates of the Grade 4 Sovereign Hill Camp, Grade 4 parents can 
check the Grade 4 Class Dojo. 

DEPUTY PRINCIPAL NEWS  -   MR DERRYN LING 



Congratulations to: 

One of our ex students and leaders, Jacob Gangi, Angela Gangi's son, has been elected 
Vice Captain of Parade College and part of the Prefect Leadership Team for 2022.  This 

is wonderful news for both Jacob and the family.  Jacob was one of the school leaders 
in 2016 and it is again so pleasing to see that his peers and teachers acknowledge this 

too.  
https://www.facebook.com/ParadeCollege/photos/pcb.1078591979555785/10785887

56222774 
 

 
End of Year School Reports 

Earlier today, you will have received an email with attachments of a letter about how 

to access the reports tomorrow (Friday) and also a ‘how to access guide for the parent 
portal’. 

** Please see below, a copy of the  letter.  
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CONGRATULATIONS AVA!!!   

 

 

This year, Ava (6C) entered her short story in the Write4Fun competition and was a finalist. She 
wrote an excellent story which you can read below, or on the following link:  

https://www.write4fun.net/competitions/70/winners?fbclid=IwAR2-TtX0dAXu5CCbE9Akldt8y5Yw-
nCOEaq1HMcDjiGSHct-2pxEmXCneHc 

We would like to congratulate Ava on her amazing writing skills, and her enthusiasm and energy in 
the area of Literacy during her time at Holy Name.  

 

House In The Hill 
 

Short Story 2021 - Finalist in the 'Play On Words 2021' competition 

 
ñThe two most powerful warriors are patience and time.ò 
- Leo Tolstoy 
 
Ella May Greengrass is a privileged girl who lives in a futuristic, ultra modern house with her father, Maximilian 
Greengrass. This house I have mentioned is actually built inside a hill. Ella is inside her house in the hill on this sunny 
springtime day. She asks, ñ Daddy, how is it that we live in a hill? IN a HILL?!ò The girl was born, to her benefit or 
detriment, with extremely naive curiosity. Her father replies, ñ Iôm not the one to tell you that, my sunshine.ò Maximillian 
is very immersed in his new engineering project. ñPlease just give me a HINT!ò Ella May begs, putting on her puppy 
eyes. The gullible man canôt help but fall into the depths of her gaze. He then says, ñCome up onto the roof and Iôll tell 
you a story.ò 
 
Max walked past the glossy kitchen, up a hundred stairs to the attic, through the skylight and back into time; his 
puzzled daughter trailing behind him. 
 
And so Max begins: 
Long ago, when reptiles as large as the town hall trekked the planet, this hill was nothing but a pile of gravel. 
 
ñBut itôs huge now!ò 
 
Then man came along, hunting exotic animals and burying them in the ground. 
 
ñSo, youôre saying that we live on a pile of monster bones?!ò 
 
Soon enough, civilisation came to be. Over thousands of years, buildings were built, parks were planted; laws were 
born. Our hill was located in a small park to the south of the globe. 
 
ñUmm... this is taking a while...ò 
 

LITERACY NEWS -  MS MARIA LONTOS 

      LITERACY LEADER 

https://www.write4fun.net/competitions/70/winners?fbclid=IwAR2-TtX0dAXu5CCbE9Akldt8y5Yw-nCOEaq1HMcDjiGSHct-2pxEmXCneHc
https://www.write4fun.net/competitions/70/winners?fbclid=IwAR2-TtX0dAXu5CCbE9Akldt8y5Yw-nCOEaq1HMcDjiGSHct-2pxEmXCneHc


Everything was peaceful, until people grew restless, wanted more. More parks, more buildings and more law. 
 
ñIôm bored!! Can I -ñ 
 
War broke out. In a far off, southern land, society was scared to be hurt. They boarded up doors and windows. They 
closed shops and abandoned houses. 
 
ñBut WHY? Why do we live in a HILL?!ò 
 
Your great-great-great-great-great Uncle Drygrass and his wife, Mrs. Green, were scared too. They built a bunker in 
this very hill, as a hiding place. 
 
ñA hiding place, not a house!!ò 
 
In October 3006, armed robots travelled south, ready to attack. This hill was split in half. Your ancestors disappeared. 
This land stood still for a century. 
 
ñAnd THEN?ò 
 
Then your mother and I built this house. We wanted it to have everything. But to have everything takes time. The war 
took a very long time to end, and it took us a very long time to build our home. Soon it had almost everything. It was 
missing you. 
 
ñME?!ò 
 
Eight years ago, you came into the picture. Everything was complete. 
 
The wise man nods, reminiscing. The sun was setting low over the glowing horizon. Ella May hugs Maximillian close. 
 
ñThat took a while.ò 
 
ñWhat did?ò 
 
ñEverything.ò 
 
ñSorry, sweetheart.ò 
 
ñ Itôs ok. Some things just take time.ò 
 

 

Book Club 2021 
Across the year, a small group of students in Grades 3-6 met 
weekly as part of our Holy Name Book Club.  Headed by Ava in 
6C, we read the very intriguing and nail-biting adventure story ‘The 
Explorer’ by Katherine Rundell. The book centres around four 
children, Fred, Con, Lila, and Max who are on their way back to 
England from Manaus when their plane crashes and the pilot dies 
upon landing. For days they survive alone, until Fred finds a map 
that leads them to a ruined city, and to a secret. If you would like 
to read this book, please look out for it in our school library.  
 
Well done to the girls; Ava (6C), Mariella (6C), Trinity (6M), Lily 
(5M), Tessa (5M), Angela (3B) and Ally (3K) for their commitment, 
enthusiasm and participation during our mostly weekly catch ups.  

 

 

 



 

 
 

A Reminder about Travelling Overseas 
If you are travelling overseas during the school holidays, please note the following: 
 

There are additional requirements in place for students and families who arrive from 
overseas (both returning local students and international students). 

All students, staff and other adults must avoid attending Victorian schools and boarding 

schools for 7 days following arrival into Australia, regardless of vaccination status.  
All students, staff and other adults, regardless of their vaccination status, need to have 

a negative PCR test on day 5, 6 or 7 to attend these settings. 
 
 
 

CLASS REP  END OF YEAR GET-TOGETHERS 
 

GRADE 1 END OF YEAR PICNIC 
Wednesday 15 December, at WR Ruthven VC Reserve Playground, 

Malpas St, Preston @1pm. 
Hope to see you all there! 

Grade 1 Class Reps 
 

 
GRADE 2 GET-TOGETHER 

Wednesday 15 December, at A.G. Davis Park, Wood St, Preston 
from 1pm onwards. 

Hope to see you all there! 

Grade 2 Class Reps 
 

 
GRADE 3 END OF YEAR CELEBRATION 

Friday 10 December at Norris Bank Reserve, Bundoora. (5 to 7pm). 
Free sausage sizzle for the children, and parents/families are 

welcome to BYO food & drinks….. 
We hope to see everyone there!   

Grade 3 Class Reps 
 

 

 
COMMUNITY NEWS 

 
THE BIG SUMMER READ 

Darebin Libraries are pleased to announce the Big Summer 
Read is taking place over these summer holidays. Children 

read a minimum of 10 books and collect 5 Activity Badges to 
complete the challenge. Once the challenges are complete, 
they go into a draw to win Vouchers from Bundoora Park 

Farm, Reservoir Leisure Centre or Fairfield Books. 
The best part is that c hildren are able to participate in the program online, whether they are at 

home or on holidays elsewhere in Victoria.  
The Big Summer Read runs from 1 December 2021 until 31 January 2022.  Register and 
participate for free at https://www.darebinlibraries.vic.gov.au/BIGSummerRead/  Pop online 

or into any Darebin Libraries branch to find out more. 
  

 

ADMINISTRATION NEWS 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.darebinlibraries.vic.gov.au%2FBIGSummerRead%2F&data=04%7C01%7CKate.Griffiths%40darebin.vic.gov.au%7C3f2b9ad8ff1249e767c208d9b2a6bf41%7C17ec87ffe26e4335a306feed4f58cc1d%7C0%7C0%7C637737251514893274%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=djJXeCyRCr56FC7r2wDSWCGgqlMxFELQB7JtkE9k1eM%3D&reserved=0


 

 

Wishing all our families a blessed 

Christmas  
And Happy New Yearé.. 

Enjoy your holidays!  
 

From the Staff of Holy Name School  
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Calendar of Known Dates for 20 21  
Reminder – some dates may need to change 

(New dates added in red) 

 
DECEMBER      (Canteen days are Tues & Fri) 

Whole School End of Year Mass   Fri 10    (9:15am in the Church)  
Grade 3 End of Year Celebration  Fri 10   (5-7pm  @ Norris Bank Reserve, Bundoora) 

Transition Morning for Gr1-6  Mon 13   (9 - 11am) for new students 2022 (Gr1-6) 
Grade 6 students finish   Tues 14 (Guard of Honour 1.30pm) 

Gr6 Graduation Mass   Tues 14   (5.30pm) 
Grades Prep to 5 finish   Wed 15   (school finishes @1.00pm) 
Gr1 End of Year Picnic   Wed 15 (@ 1pm @WR Ruthven Reserve P’ground, Preston) 

Gr2 Get-Together    Wed 15  (starts at 1pm @ A.G. Davis Park, Preston) 
 
 

2022 
JANUARY 

Prep 2022 transition morning  Fri 28  (9 to 11am) 
1st Day of School for all students Mon 31 

2022 Parent Morning Tea   Mon 31  (everyone welcome!) @9.10am in the Hall 

 
FEBRUARY 

Beginning of School Year Mass  Wed 9 Feb  (9:15am) 

Reconciliation     Tues 22 Feb  (7:00pm) 

 
APRIL 

Holy Communion     Sun 3 April   (10am) 

 
MAY 

Confirmation     Sun 15 May   (10am) 

 
 
TERM DATES 

2022 
Term 1 Commences Mon 31 Jan  Ends Fri 8 April  
Term 2 Commences Tues 26 April  Ends Fri 24 June 
Term 3 Commences Mon 11 July  Ends Fri 16 Sept 
Term 4 Commences Mon 3 Oct  Ends end Week 3 of Dec  (tba) 
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eSAFETY PARENT & CARER WEBINARS FOR 2022 

Our free webinars are designed to give parents and carers the knowledge, skills and tools to 

support their children to have a safe and positive experience online. 

eSafety’s live webinars for parents and carers attracted record attendance numbers in 2021. 

To meet this growing demand, eSafety’s education and training team has broadened the 

program to include more dates and topics to support school communities in 2022/ 

We invite all parents & carers to join one or more of our seminars. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


